## Dell Rapids School District

Member of North Central Association

**Board of Education** 

"Home of the Quarriers"

Administration

Summer Schultz, Supt.
Kimberly Kludt, 9-12
Principal/Curriculum Dir.
Francis Ruesink, 5-8 Principal
Jay Nelson, K-4 Principal/Special Ed Dir.
Barb Littel, Bus. Mgr.
Dr. John Jewett, Technology Director
Jeff Dvorak, Activities Dir.
Jennifer Ruesink, 9-12 Counselor
Amanda Neville-Coble, 5-8 Counselor
Melissa Elrod-Miller, K-4 Counselor

Tom Morris, Pres. Cindy Schuch, Vice Pres. Troy Randall Steve Stofferahn Matt Weiland

December 19, 2012

Dear Parents.

Due to the recent tragedy in Newtown, Conn., the Dell Rapids Public Schools' District Crisis Team met and discussed our own district plans regarding student safety. The District Crisis Team is comprised of representatives from central office, each school and the school resource officer.

On Wednesday, a lockdown drill for students grades K-12 was conducted. The activity was not meant to scare students and was prefaced with a statement of assurance that a drill, not a real event, was taking place. The District Crisis Team collected information and it will assist to strengthen our current practices and ensure staff is properly trained to lead students in a crisis situation.

I have added a document on our Web site which can be used by parents and caregivers. The document provides suggestions for discussing violent events with children. I encourage you to take a look at the resource and use it to assist with questions your child may have.

Should you have any questions or concerns related to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact myself or your building principal.

Sincerely,

Summer Schultz, Superintendent